
 

 
HEALTH POLICY AND ANALYTICS 

Oregon Educators Benefit Board 

  

    Kate Brown, Governor 

500 Summer Street NE, E-88 
Salem, OR 97301-1063 

Toll-free (Benefits) 888-469-6322 
Email: oebb.benefits@odhsoha.oregon.gov 

 
[Date] 
 
[FIRST] [LAST] 
[ADDRESS]   
[CITY], [STATE] [ZIP]   
 
 
Dear [FIRST]: 
 
Congratulations! Our records show you successfully saved your benefits 
enrollments for the 2022-23 plan year. If you would like to review your enrollments or 
print your benefits statement, you can log back in to the MyOEBB enrollment system at 
OEBBenroll.com. 
 
 
Please read the four important notes below: 
 
1) Moda Medical Plans  
 

Did you enroll in a Moda Health medical plan? If so, be sure to choose and use a PCP 
360 to receive the enhanced coordinated care benefit. To do this, log into your Member 
Dashboard at modahealth.com/oebb. You can also call the Moda 360 Health Navigators 
at 866-923-0409 or send them an email at OEBBquestions@modahealth.com. If you 
already chose a PCP 360 for the 2021-22 plan year, you do NOT need to choose 
one again. Your current PCP 360 election will carry forward for 2022-23.  

  
 
2) Dental Plans with Exclusive Networks 
 

Did you enroll in one of these dental plans? 
 

 Delta Dental Exclusive PPO Dental Plan, 
 Delta Dental Exclusive PPO Incentive Dental Plan, 
 Kaiser Permanente Dental Plan, or 
 Willamette Dental Group Dental Plan 

 
If so, you must use their specific limited network providers. There is no benefit if you 
use an out-of-network provider on these plans (except for emergencies). 

 
 
3) OEBB/PEBB Double-Coverage – If you are a full-time active employee and you cover 

a dependent on your OEBB medical coverage who is also a full-time active employee 
and enrolled in their own OEBB or PEBB medical plan through their own employment, 



Oregon Educators Benefit Board 
Page 2 of 2 

 
you will pay a $5 per month surcharge for this double-coverage. This surcharge is a 
state law that has been in effect since October 1, 2020. 

 
 
4) Required Notices - Important notices can be found online at 

www.oregon.gov/OHA/OEBB/Pages/Required-Notices.aspx.  
 

This page contains documents OEBB is required to provide its members, including: 
 

 Medicare Creditable Coverage Notice – All Kaiser Permanente Medical Plans 
(1, 2A, 2B, 3, & Bronze) as well as Moda Health Medical Plans 1 – 7 are 
considered creditable coverage for the 2022-23 plan year. 

 Medicare Non-Creditable Coverage Notice – The Moda Health Bronze Plan is 
considered non-creditable coverage for the 2022-23 plan year. 

 Notice of Women’s Health and Cancer Rights 

 Consolidated Omnibus Budget Reconciliations Act (COBRA) Notice – If you 
are currently enrolled in COBRA coverage through OEBB, you can disregard the 
COBRA notice. 

 Medicaid and the Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP) 

 Newborn & Mothers’ Health Protection Act Notice 

 Notice of Special Enrollment Rights 

 Provider Choice Rights Notice 

 Timing Extensions for HIPAA special enrollment, COBRA, ERISA claims & 
appeals 

 Summaries of Benefits and Coverage (SBC’s) 

These notices contain important information about your benefits including your rights 
and responsibilities should you encounter certain life events. We strongly encourage 
you to visit this page and read these important messages. 

 
 
Thank you for completing your 2022-23 benefits enrollment and for taking the time to read 
this important information. If you have any questions about your benefits, please call OEBB 
Member Services at 1-888-469-6322, or send an email to 
oebb.benefits@odhsoha.oregon.gov. 
 
We look forward to serving you in the year ahead! 
 
 
Linda Freeze 
Benefits Manager, Oregon Educators Benefit Board 


